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Friday 3rd February 2023

Access to the playground:
The builders have unfortunately reported that some parents have been opening the gates 
and untying the Harris fencing to gain access to the playground and/or leaving the 
playground at the end of the day.
Please do not do this as it compromises the safety of the school site.
Also I would like to remind people that parents are not permitted to use the staff car park 
until 4:30 when clubs finish.

Healthy Snacks:
For many years St Laurence’s school has only allowed healthy snacks (fruit or fruit bars) for 
morning break. There have been a couple of instances recently where children have been 
sent to school with snacks which have not been appropriate. A copy of our packed lunch 
policy, which includes guidance on snacks can be found on our school website.

Industrial Action:

St Laurence’s Primary School will not be impacted upon by the recent threat of Industrial 
Action and will remain open throughout this period of industrial unrest

Parents Evening
After half term we will be holding parents evenings. These will take place on Tuesday 28th

February and Wednesday 1st March. The booking system is now open for parents to book slots; 
parents evening will be in person and not via the phone. 

Spring Term Swimming Year 4 swimming – Starts Thursday 12th Jan for 5 weeks - up to and 
including Thursday 9th Feb. 
Year 3 swimming – Starts Thursday 2nd March for 5 weeks –up to and including Thursday 30th March

Please could we remind parents to telephone or email the school before 9am to notify us of any 
absence. Email: admin@st-laurenceprimary.com or telephone 01584 872766. If we do not hear from 
you children will be marked as unauthorised. 

Free School Meal vouchers will be issued for February half term for those eligible to claim. The 
voucher is worth £15 and they will be sent out week commencing  13th February.

Friends of St. Laurence’s Shop on line with 
easy fundraising …. there are over 3500+ 
shops and sites you can raise FREE 
donations with, to help us raise money for 
our school !
If you haven't signed up yet, visit: 
https://www.www.easyfundraising.org.uk

http://www.st-laurenceprimary.com/
mailto:admin@st-laurenceprimary.com


Diary Dates
February

2nd Year 4 Swimming

7th Safer Internet Day

9th Year 4 Swimming (last session)

15th Year 5 class assembly

16th NO SWIMMING

Half Term – 20th – 24th

February

28th Parents Evening 3.30 - 6.30pm

March

1st Parents Evening 4 – 7pm

2nd Year 3 Swimming (first session)

3rd World Book Day

7th Reception and Year 6 class only – height & weight check

7th Year 1 – Discovery Centre

9th Year 3 Swimming

15th Year 2 class assembly

16th Year 3 Swimming

17th Red Nose Day 

17th PTA - Mufti day – Easter themed donation 

22nd Class 1 Assembly 9.15am

23rd Year 3 Swimming

24th Cardingmill Valley Orienteering (Y5 & Y6 team)

29th Year 5 Pioneer Centre

30th Year 5 Pioneer Centre

30th Year 3 Swimming

30th Easter Service – St. Laurence’s Church – 10.30am

31st Year 5 Pioneer Centre

April

End of Term – Easter Holiday

3rd – 14th April

DAY CLUB AVAILABLE TO LIMIT      COST PER WEEK  LEADER NUMBER OF 

WEEKS 

Monday 

3.15 – 4.30pn

Top Play
KS1

( Y1 & Y2)
20

£3.50
Mr O’Reilly

10 weeks

Knitting Year 5 & Year 6 8
£3.50

Mrs Cooke 10 weeks

Singing Year 5 & Year 6 12 £3.50 Mrs Brayne 10 weeks

Netball
Year 3 & Year 4 (1st half term)

Year 5 & Year 6 (2nd half term)

Swap over 

w/c: 13th Feb
£3.50 Mrs Holtom

2 x 5 weeks 

sessions

Tuesday

3.15 - 4.30pm

4 – 5 pm

Cookery Y2 & Y3 8
£3.50

Mrs Pitt

Mrs Powell 10 weeks

Orchestra - Stompers
KS2

You must be able to play an instrument N/A Mr Bennett 10 weeks

Thursday 

3.15 – 4.30pm
Tag Rugby Year 5 & Year 6 24 £3.50 Mr Tisdale 10 weeks

Dance KS2 £3.50 Miss Yates 10 weeks

Friday

3.15 - 4.30pm Football
Year 5 & Year 6 (1st half term)

Year 3 & Year 4 (2nd half term)

Swap over w/c: 

13th Feb £3.50 Mr O’Reilly
2 x 5 weeks 

sessions

FULL

FULL



We have had the following items handed in to the school office, if they are yours 
please pop along and collect them. 


